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Gross giv$n award
for *&ittifiil service'

By DEBORAH LUCAS
:H-B staff writer-

For the past 20 years, Loyd Raymond "Mick" Gross Has
dispensed information, kind words and gasoline from his
service station in Daleville.

Gross recently was presented with a plaque
acknowledging his "20 years of faithful service to the
community" during a surprise ceremony at his station at
Ind. 67 and Walnut Street.

Gross, 49, said he has simply carried on a tradition that
began when the station was opened 50 years ago.

"I realty appreciate it," Gross said; "I really didn't
know anything was going pa It was really a very nice :;,«'••
thing for them to do."

The station, which Gross said is known locally as the
"Daleville Information Station," has been a gathering
place for local residents since it was opened in November
K)3Zto coincide with the opening of Ind. 87. A "liar's
bench," part of the station's original equipment, still
stands inside the tiny structure.

The building's owner, Martin Davis, said the station
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Loyd Gross, who operates a small service station In Dalevllle, stands near the business recently.
Gross was honored for his "faithful service" to the community.
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was the only stop for gasoline be-
tween Anderson and Muncie at
the time of its opening. Davis'
brother-in-law, Alva Betteron,
managed the station until Gross
assumed the position in 1967.

Gross said the loyalty of local
customers and travelers who stop
in every year on vacation trips
has helped keep the station open
despite its small size and the num-
ber of larger stations along the
highway.

Former Daleville residents
often stop in to visit with Gross on
trips home, he said.

Although the original gas
pumps were replaced about seven
years ago, the station's water still
comes from the Pitcher No. 2

hand pump inside, Gross said.
Another piece of original equip-

ment — the "government Regula-
tion" outhouse — also remains in
operation.

"Not very many people use it
now," Gross said. "And nobody
uses it in the winter time. It's one
of only two still standing in Dale-
ville."

Another historical item, a can
of tire patches, remains in the sta-
tion's display case and has drawn
comments from the curious for 50
years. Gross said the can, which
still holds all its patches and a.
tube of glue, is not for sale.

"We also used to have a pot-
bellied stove, but it cracked, and
we had to get gas put in about
seven years ago," Gross said. "I

really hated to get rid of that
stove. I could heat the station all
winter for $40 — that's two tons of
coal — now it costs that much a
month."

Gross said he has considered
leaving the station over the years.

"I keep thinking I'm going to
quit, but I like it here," he said. "I
thought about quitting a couple of
years ago but the kids said, 'You
can't do that, it wouldn't be the
same if you left.'
' "But we just about weren't

here," Gross added. "The station
was hit by a car last summer and
shoved two inches off the founda-
tion. But we pushed it back I
guess they gave me the award for
keeping the station open and mak-
ing it for at least 50 years."


